MINUTES ARE NOT OFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT MEETING

Town of Frankfort Plan Commission
1/19/09 Minutes

The Town of Frankfort Plan Commission held its 46th meeting January 19, 2009. Commission Chairwoman Maureen Manore called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m. 

Present were Manore; vice chairwoman Becky Gates; secretary Bryce Black;  commission members Mike Roberts, Donna Gates, Brian Bee and Denny Wentworth; and alternates Curt Stine and Sally Baecker.  

Also present were citizen attenders Carl Morsbach, Bethany Anderson, and Marie Berger.

1. Minutes from previous meeting
Black read the minutes from the November plan commission meeting.  B. Gates moved to approve the minutes as read. The motion was seconded by Baecker and approved unanimously.

2. Citizens’ concerns

Baecker relayed a concern that in this uncertain economy,  any subdivision ordinance adopted by the Town  should not hamper the ability of residents to sell property.

3. Focus group feedback on comprehensive plan draft

At our November meeting,  planners drew up a list of Town residents and landowners  to ask to serve as a focus group to review our completed Plan draft.  Those on the list were contacted by Manore, and nearly all agreed to review the Plan. Three focus group members were present to share their thoughts, and several  others had sent in written  feedback. 

Marie Berger said she thought the group had done a good job putting the Plan together.  She raised concerns that the plan might need more detail on air quality and potentially inappropriate economic development . 

Carl Morsbach said a lot of work had gone into the plan, and it was “not terribly restrictive.”  He found the agricultural and future land use maps questionable as a basis for planning.

Bethany Anderson said she learned a lot reading the plan. She wondered who would be responsible for education and implementation.  

Manore summarized written and emailed feedback she had received from several  other focus group members.  Concerns raised included noise level from motocross vehicles,  siting of wind farms,  and storm water management.   Correspondents also offered corrections for a few minor factual  errors.

4. Upcoming meetings/events
The next Town Board meeting will be 2/10/09. The spring primary election will be held 2/17/09. The next Plan Commission meeting will be Tuesday,  2/24/09 at 7:00 p.m. The agenda will include a draft subdivision ordinance. and discussing how to incorporate feedback from the focus group on the topics of air quality, map quality, and public education.

6. Adjournment
B. Gates moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Bee. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM. 

Respectfully submitted,

Bryce Black, Recording Secretary
